

City of Clay P.O. Box 345 Clay, Al 35048-0345

PRE-COUNCIL MINUTES July 18, 2016

The City Council of the City of Clay, Alabama held a Pre-Council meeting on Monday, July 18, 2016, at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall with Mayor Webster presiding and City Manager Ronnie Dixon serving as recorder.

Mayor Webster called the meeting to order.

Council members present were:

Councilor Ricky Baker, Councilor Becky Johnson, Councilor Bo Johnson, Councilor Kevin Small, Councilor Ben Thackerson, and Mayor Webster

Absent: None

The Council discussed the agenda items for the regular City Council meeting.

The Council reviewed estimates for road repair: Community Drive is \$10,112.00, Taylor Shop Road is \$46,000.00, and Roberts Drive is \$23,500.00.

Mr. Dixon reported that the work being done at the entrance of Paradise Valley is being completed under an ADEM permit; they have not applied for a final plat yet. Mr. Dixon also reported that the Shadow Lake property has a new owner who is considering how to develop the land.

Mr. Dixon informed the Council that he and the Mayor met with Jefferson County to discuss road responsibility. The County has agreed to take responsibility for all commuter roads (Sweeney Hollow Road, Dug Hollow Road, Clay Palmerdale Road, Deerfoot Parkway, Trussville Clay Road, and Old Springville Road) and the City will be responsible for subdivision roads.

Respectfully Submitted,

Ronnie Dixon City Manager